
DPWSC
Monthty Board Meeting

Thursday, March 11, 2025 Location: DPWSC Buitding

Attendees: Garner Edwards, Erik Krause, Kadey Cochran, Farhad Madani, Jeff Mayes

Meeting catted to order at 1 840 hours

. Minutesfrom February were accepted bythe Board. Minutesfromthe Emergency

Meeting on March 8, 2025 were accepted by the Board.
. No Pubtic Forum
. water samptes tested and att good
o System stit[ at Levet 2 water restrictions
. Wettl is upand working, pending tast water test. Wires were needed d ue to the existing

wires being damaged. New wiring was added.
. The oid wire from Wett 1 witt be picked up by the Gary the locat metal cottector for DP.

. During the tast freeze, drain on Wett 2 froze, which caused a loss of PSI dropping betow

20. Due to state taw, PSI dropping betow 20 PSI requires steps which can inctude a boit

water notice. DP Water made the decision, on the basis ot being cautious and
protecting our members, by catting for a boit water notice. Atthough this process coutd

have been detayed under state taw, we determined this was the in the best interest of
our members. Once this freeze issue was repaired/fixed, a water sampte was sent and

came backgood and wettwithin safety guidetines.

o Questions on the notification came into question. Atthough the automated

texting program was used, the Board determaned that in any future boil notice is

warranted, we witt adopt a three prong notif ication process, which witt inctude

the automated notification system, the DP Water website and signs being

posted at att entrances to those members served by DP Water. These ares

inciude Durham Park, Boutderwood and Thousand Oaks.

o Water areas served include these three subdivisions. lt was noted that
Boutderwood is atso the name of a street, but this area inctudes atl areas, not

iust the street. Board is tooking into noting this on the website to avoid any

furlher confusion.

o Anyfuture boitwater notices witt inctude which subdivision is affected'
. Board approved the CCN of areas serviced after some minorverbiage changed.

o Board approved the rate increase. Notices to gO our in the next coupte ofweeks to aLt

members.
. The Leak on DFT was repaired. This caused another leak to start at the corner of DFT and

Gtasscock. Board is aware of this teak and is working on it'
. Board looked over overdue accounts and authorized the pending tate actions and shut

ofi notices, if needed.
. The major tine break in Thousand oaks was repaired and att members have water. This

Leak occurred deep underground which required an outside vendor to fix due to osHA

and safety equipment needed. The Board approved this work in the Emergency Meeting

on March 8, 2025. Finat fee for this work has not yet been submitted by the contractor.



. Backhoe has been repaired.

. The current audit is stitt in progress.

. Time Sheets were approved bythe Board.

. Budget review was pushed to next Board Meeting.

. A motion was brought up and the Board agreed to look into Grants/Loans to address
major funding issues pertaining to the water infrastructure.

Meeting ended at 2001 hours


